
Sunday 21st September 2025 
25th Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year C 

St Benedict’s Inner Newcastle Parish: Sacred Heart Cathedral, Newcastle West; St Joseph’s Church, The Junction; 
St Mary, Star of the Sea Church, Newcastle; Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Tighes Hill.  
Mayfield Parish: Christ the King, Mayfield West. Stockton Parish: St Peter-in-Chains, Stockton. 

Our Clergy  

Fr Greg Barker, Parish Priest 
Fr Sabu Pulimalayil, Assistant Priest  
Fr Anthony Coloma, Assistant Priest  
Deacon Kevin Gadd 

Regional Office  
 

McAuley Building, 242 Parry St, Newcastle West, 2302 
PO Box 6, The Junction 2291 
P: (02) 4979 1101  
E: newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au 
W: www.newcastlecatholic.org.au 
W: www.sacredhearthamilton.org.au 

After hours emergency phone: 0494 390 653 

Our Staff 
Anne Warren (Business Manager) 
Margaret Cox (Reception & Administration) 
Daloras Howes (Administration) 
Elul Tecle (Administration) 
Peter Davies (Administration) 
Dr Anne Millard (Music, Liturgy, Sacraments) 

Bereavement Team:  
Margaret Cox, Gail Lovell, Christopher Gregory, 
Margaret Beard, Margaret Newton, Anne Millard   
(02) 4979 1252 

St Joseph’s Pastoral Team:  
Contact the Parish Office 

Promoters of Safeguarding: 
Louise Outram 
Adele Rubino 
Cynthia Tamonan 
Sr Kath Williams rsm 

Our Parishes incorporate suburbs located on the traditional country of the Awabakal and Worimi peoples. We 
acknowledge their cultural heritage, beliefs and continuing relationship with the land, pay respect to their Elders 
past and present, and commit ourselves to work together for reconciliation and justice. 

Invitation 

Fr Greg would like to invite the following people to a 
conversation and shared meal on the Sunday 
nominated for your cultural group. The hope is that 
you will bring the food and the priests can share. It 
will be in the Murray Room, just off the lawn near the 
Cathedral. Would you let the parish office know that 
you are coming: 
02 4979 1101 or newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au 
Sri Lanka – 5 October 11.00am 
Philippines – 12 October 11.00am 
India – 19 October 11.00am 

Feast of Our Lady of Mercy 

Our local Sisters of Mercy invite you to 
celebrate the feast of Our Lady of Mercy this 
coming Wednesday, 24 September, with Mass 
at The Cathedral at 8.15am. 
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Please send prayer requests and items for the Bulletin 
to the Parish Office by 5pm on Wednesdays. 

Prayer Requests 

Recently Deceased: Bernard (Bernie)
Martin, Michael Broadsmith  

Anniversaries:  Jim Bailey, Kay Varnum, 
Steve Stavros, Julie & Ronald Raftery, Stephanie 
Shortland, Mignon Evans, Margaret Smith, Sylvia 
Davies, Mavis Sheedy, Frank Tobin, Trevor Thornton, 
George Babic 

Prayers for the Sick: Jeremy Eden, Bill Murphy, 
Braxton Rayner, Patricia Gillett, Carlo Rossi, Tui Innes, 
Sr Ann Daley rsj, Raymond Morley, Louise Hall, Phil 
Riordan, Twon Nguyen, Eileen Jennings, Gwen 
Haggerty, Roslyn Haswell, Nick Fazzini, Doreen Mason, 
Sr Patricia Boland rsj, Rose Gathercole, Alexander 
Klein, Patty Keegan 

Names may be placed in “Prayer Requests” by contacting the Parish Office. Please 
refer to the Policy Document on the Parish website - visit 

www.newcastlecatholic.org.au/downloads. 

The Parish Diary…(for the week ahead) 

25th week in Ordinary Time 

Mon 22 Sept              
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 10:00am Funeral Mass at The Cathedral for 

Bernard Martin  
 1:00pm Funeral Mass at Stockton for Michael 

Broadsmith 

Tues 23 Sept     St Pius of Pietrelcina, priest 
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 9:00am  Mass @ Stockton  
 10.30am Mass at Badcoe House, Newcastle West 

Wed 24 Sept        Our Lady of Mercy 
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 9:00am  Mass @ Mayfield West 

Thurs 25 Sept         
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 9:00am Mass @ Stockton 
 5.30pm Mass at Seafarers Mission, Wickham 

Fri 26 Sept      
 10:15am Mass @ The Junction  
 11:00am Exposition, Adoration & Reconciliation @ 

The Cathedral (until 12 noon) 
 12:05pm Mass @ The Cathedral 

Sat 27 Sept         St Vincent de Paul, priest 

 9.15am Mass @ The Cathedral, followed by the 
Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help, 
followed by Reconciliation 

26th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Sat 27 Sept 
 5:30pm Vigil Mass @ The Cathedral 
 5:30pm Vigil Mass @ The Junction 
 5:30pm Vigil Mass @ Mayfield West 

Sun 28 Sept 
  7:30am  Mass @ St Mary’s 
 8:00am   Mass @ Tighes Hill 
 9:00am   Mass @ Stockton 
 9:30am  Mass @ The Cathedral * 
 11:00am Italian Mass @ The Junction 
 12noon Polish Mass @ The Cathedral 
 5:00pm Mass @ The Cathedral  
 5:30pm Vietnamese Mass @ Mayfield West   
  (no Mass 28 Sept; Mass 5 Oct) 

* Livestreamed on the Cathedral’s YouTube channel—

www.youtube.com/c/SacredHeartCathedralHamilton and on 
the Diocesan website. 

Our Beloved Dead  

We remember those in our Columbaria whose 
anniversaries occur in September.  

At Sacred Heart Cathedral: 

At St Joseph’s: 

Judyth Radecki  
Norma Wilson 
Mary Perrett  
Mary Callen 
Stan Carroll   
Betty Edser  
William Fleming 
William Fletcher 
Albert Grant 
Frank Snr Hawkins  

Brian Macklin  
John Mchugh 
Lorna & Jack Muldoon  
Maurice Nelson  
Lola Orrett  
Audrey O'Sullivan 
Jack Palmer 
Helen Palmer 
Lola Robinson  
Edna Walsh 

Allan Atkins 
Eileen Boswell 
Francis Bernard Paul 

Clarke 
Pietro Dalle Nogare 
John Duggan 
Mieczyslaw Kawka 
Kathleen Joan (Joanie) 

Lawrence 
Kenneth Lidbetter 
Brian Lowe 
 

Nelia Nelio Martinelli 
Allan McKinnon 
Alphonsus Paul McLachlan 
Ann Mary Mercieca 
Patricia Ryan 
Margaret Smith 
Patricia Tuxworth 
Kay Annette Varnum 
Brigitte Warren 
Gordon Wilson 
John Winstanley 

Eternal rest grant unto them and may perpetual light 
shine upon them. May they rest in peace, Amen.  

Next Week’s Readings: 
Amos 6:1, 4-7 
1 Tm 6:11-16 
Lk 16:19-31 



From the Parish Priest 

Dear Parish Family, 

I was invited some time ago by some 
families from the Syro Malabar community 
in Taree to join with their families as their 
children make their First Eucharist. I was 
flattered to have been invited and will 

make the journey Friday (19th September) to celebrate 
with them. It has reminded me how important 
relationships are for building the Kingdom of God. We 
belong to multiple communities and all of them are 
important to our lives, including the Church here and the 
Church of the saints in heaven – the community of the 
faithful here and the community of the faithful there.  It 
was exciting for me receiving the invite.  

Each time I join with our community as we celebrate 
together First Eucharist, I am drawn back to my own First 
Communion day. It was such an important day, marked 
with some significant highlights including the First 
Communion breakfast after. I know that both the Mass 
and the breakfast were important. I remember how 
special I felt and continue to feel special each time I am 
in Mass and receive. The breakfast highlighted how 
important the community, the sisters who formed us and 
my mother felt about the day and that moment in my 
faith journey. It wasn’t just about the pink lamingtons or 
that I could eat them at 7.30am. They simply have 
helped make indelible in my mind and heart that day. 

I get saddened when I hear or see our community not 
excited by the reception of the sacraments by our 
children and others making the journey into the Church. 
We should be shouting for joy each time someone is 
Baptised, Confirmed or makes their First Communion. 
This parish has many people seeking the sacraments for 
themselves or for their children and, like my mother, see 
it as an important milestone in what we hope will be a 
long and happy life. We should be incredibly pleased and 
proud that others want to join with us. We don’t have to 
know them or their full story to see them as brothers and 
sisters and sharers in the mission of our church. Without 
each first time or moment in the waters of baptism or 
the table of the eucharist, we have no church.  

This weekend we have baptisms and one reception into 
the church. Join with me as we celebrate these 
significant moments with all these seekers. Mitch Garrett 
will become Catholic at the 9.00am Stockton Mass and 
will walk to the Altar and receive communion for the first 
time. I hope there are pink lamingtons somewhere for 
him, but regardless, I hope he never forgets the feeling 
of receiving for the first time, or the joy of our 
community, as he joins us more formally. Mitch has been 
in truth a member of the parish there for some time, so 
will be familiar to those who gather there each Sunday. 
As an aside – it is also his and Aleeah’s wedding 

anniversary. 

We should be proud that we are a welcoming and 
supportive community and of the part each one of us 
plays in making this community in the wider world what 
it is meant to be. 

Greg, Parish Priest. 

Police Remembrance Day 

Police Remembrance Day in Australia is observed every 
year on 29 September, coinciding with the Feast of St 
Michael the Archangel, who is regarded as the patron 
saint of police. 

It is a solemn occasion that honours: 
• Police officers across Australia, New Zealand, Papua 

New Guinea, and the Pacific Islands who have died 
in the line of duty. 

• The ongoing service and sacrifice of all police 
members who dedicate their lives to keeping 
communities safe. 

To honour the service of all police officers, the Sacred 
Heart Cathedral will be lit up in blue from Friday 26 
September until after Monday 29 September. 

A service will be held at Christ Church Cathedral, 
Church St Newcastle, on Monday 29 September at 
9.30am. All welcome. 



Jubilee Pilgrimage 

Pilgrimage to Sacred Heart Cathedral 

While the Cathedral is open to all every 
day of the year, we have added a special 

opportunity for prayer during the Jubilee Year. Join us 
for Vespers at 5pm on the first Thursday of each 
month, concluding in November: Remaining dates are   
October 2 and November 6.  

 

Share Your St Mary’s Story – A Pilgrimage of Hope 
 

As one of the designated pilgrimage churches, St 
Mary’s Star of the Sea holds a rich and cherished 
history. During this Year of Hope, we invite you to 
share your personal stories, memories, and photos 
that connect you to St Mary’s. Help us celebrate the 
journey by sending your reflections to 
newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au or via 
https://tinyurl.com/StoriesStMarys 
or the QR code. 
Let your story be part of the tapestry of 
faith and hope woven through 
generations. 

Christian Meditation at Tighes Hill 
 

This is non-denominational - everyone welcome. 

WHEN: Monday afternoon 3.30 for 3.45 start. 
WHERE: Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, 16 Tighes 
Tce, Tighes Hill. 

The session begins with guided relaxation exercises; 
then we have a reading from Fr John Main which leads 
into 20 minutes of silent meditation. 

View, Chew, and Chat  

Our next meeting is Wednesday, 
24 September, when we meet for 
Lectio. All welcome! To 
participate, please email the 
parish office.   
newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au  

Book Club 

Book Club meets on Sunday, 5 October, 
to discuss A Gentleman in Moscow by 
Amor Towles. If you would like to 
participate in book club meetings, please 
email: 
newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au  

Wednesday Rosary  

Pray the Rosary each Wednesday after 
8:15am Mass in Sacred Heart Cathedral.   

Men’s Rosary Group 

The Men's Rosary is held the first Saturday of every 

month following Mass and Novena at Sacred Heart 

Cathedral. For more information contact Jason on 

0499 854 928. 

Living Waters Meditation Centre  

A Christian Meditation Centre at 
34 Kenrick Street, The Junction, 
which offers meditation sessions 
on Wednesdays at 7.30am and 
Fridays at 11.00am. After 
meditation on Fridays, Lectio Divina, a personal 
interaction with Sacred Scripture, is offered. For more 
information: Carmel Moore rsj 0412122297.  

St Joseph’s Prayer/Discussion Group 

We meet next on Thursday, 25 
September, at 9.30am at 25 Farquhar 
St, The Junction. All welcome. Please 
contact Janet on 0435 518 671. 

Taize Service 

Sunday, 5 October, at 
Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Church, Tighes Hill 5pm – 
6pm, followed by a shared 
supper. All welcome.  

Divine Mercy Devotion 

First Sunday of the Month - 5 October @ 
3:00pm: Chaplet of Divine Mercy at Christ 
the King, Mayfield West. 

2025 Rosary Rally – The Public Rosary  

Join us as we pray for our nation. The Public Rosary is 
an international campaign to pray the rosary together 
in commemoration of the last apparition of Our Lady 
(13 October 1917) at Fatima. It is a great opportunity 
for prayer groups and communities to join together in 
public prayer. In 2023, there were 180 groups 
registered to pray the rosary throughout Australia. 
Everyone is invited.  

When: 11:00AM start on Saturday 11 October 2025  

Where: Ken Lambkin Reserve, Pacific Highway 
Belmont South (BYO chair or rug)  

Enquiries: Joan 0476 636 750  

Info: https://fatima.org.au/public-rosary/  
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Children’s Ministry Network Meeting 

All those involved in children’s ministry 
and those interested in joining the team 
are warmly invited to gather for an 
afternoon of inspiration and connection. 
Join us at 3:30pm on Saturday 27th 
September in the St Philip’s Church Hall, 
Kotara. Come along to share ideas, explore new 
resources, and help promote this vital ministry. 
Whether you're a seasoned leader or just starting out, 
your voice and experience is valued. Let’s grow 
together in faith and creativity! 

Contact Nicki Graham 0417 773 444 
nicola.graham@mn.catholic.org.au.  

Discover Palms Volunteering 

Develop community self-reliance and 
create lasting change! Discover Palms 
International Volunteering  online in this 
special session where you’ll chat with past 

Palms volunteers and hear how skill-exchange makes a 
lasting impact in communities. Explore our unique 
opportunities and match your life experience to the 
experience of a lifetime! 

Venue:  Online - Scan the QR or register at 
palms.org.au/events   

Date: Thursday 30 October 2025 

Time: 7pm – 8.30 pm AEDT 
02 9560 5333 
palms@palms.org.au 

Interested in Becoming Catholic or 
Knowing More?  

Are you – or someone you know – curious about the 
Catholic faith, or considering becoming Catholic? The 
Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is a journey 
of prayer, reflection, and learning that helps people 
explore faith and prepare for the Sacraments of 
Initiation. It’s also for Catholics who have been 
baptised, but have not yet received Confirmation and 
First Communion. 

You are warmly invited to an information gathering on 
Sunday 28 September at 10.30am, Diocesan Resource 
Centre, cnr Parry and Tudor Sts, Newcastle West. 

Come along to learn more about the RCIA journey and 
how you or someone you know might take part. 
RSVP by Monday 22 September using this 
link: 
https://tinyurl.com/RCIANewcastleParish  

Regional Parish Assembly - Session One: 
Celebration and Story Telling - Saturday 1 November 

You are warmly invited to join us for a Regional 
Parish Assembly on Saturday 1 November at the 
Sacred Heart Cathedral precinct. 

9.30am arrival, 10.00am commencement, 5.00pm 
finish, 5.30pm Mass. This gathering will be a time 
to listen, share, and dream together. Your voice 
matters, and together we can help shape the 
future of our mission and ministry. 

RSVP: Please let us know by Monday 27 
October if you will be attending by 
completing this form: 
https://tinyurl.com/RegionalParishAssembly 

Safeguarding 

This week, your attention is drawn to our Parish 
commitment to safeguarding: 

We, the people of the Catholic Parishes of Inner Newcastle, 
Stockton and Mayfield are committed to fostering 
communities of safety and care for all people, especially for 
children and others in the community who are vulnerable. 

We commit to be persons who: 
• Want all children to be safe, to grow and to flourish, and 

have zero tolerance to any attitude and activity that 
makes a child feel or be less than safe; 

• Act with integrity, humility and sincerity, being truthful 
and open-hearted, and accountable and transparent, 
throughout the Parish and wider community; 

• Show care for the rights of all people who are supported 
by the Parish systems; 

• Listen respectfully to others with an open heart and 
mind, so that concerns and risks may be identified early 
and addressed, hear the voice of the wounded and speak 
out in the face of any abuse; 

• Reach out with compassion to all who have experienced 
hurt in our community; 

• Communicate openly and honestly so that there is a clear 
articulation and demonstration of expectations, 
standards, structures and processes for Safeguarding 
throughout the Parish. 

St Francis of Assisi 
(Patron Saint of Ecology)  

Celebrate this feast day at a working 
bee to beautify the grounds around 
Tighes Hill church, 9.00-10.00am on 
Saturday 4 October 2025. 

Jobs include: weeding, pruning and 
distributing mulch. BYO gloves and 
wear long pants. 

Concluding with morning tea. 
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Diocesan Resource Centre  

Opening Hours: Mondays and Fridays, 10am to 5pm. 
Open 1st & 3rd Saturday of each month, 10am to 
2pm. cnr Tudor and Parry Sts, Newcastle West.  

All resources are available to borrow; and 
are searchable on the library catalogue, 
which can be accessed through this link:  
https://tinyurl.com/DOMNLibrary 
OR use the QR code. 

Food Baskets for the Needy  

Items of dry goods or tin food can be placed in the blue 
bins located at our churches. When donating please 
check expiry dates. We request that you do not donate 
peanut butter. Any of the following non-perishable 
items are welcome: UHT milk, cereal, spreads, tinned 
goods, pasta, rice, pasta sauces, tea, coffee, biscuits, 
custard, jelly, toothpaste, toothbrushes, soap, 
shampoo, conditioner, deodorant. Thank you.  

Diocesan Events Page 
https://tinyurl.com/cdmnevents  

A Biblical Walk through the Mass 

EPIC is excited to invite all young adults (18
-35) to a video-based study, A Biblical Walk 
Through the Mass, featuring Dr. Edward 
Sri. The Mass is nothing short of amazing. 
Through it, we encounter God in the most 

intimate way possible as we hear him speak to us in 
the Liturgy of the Word and as we receive him Body 
and Blood, Soul and Divinity in the Holy Eucharist. 

Join us for food, friends, and formation in A Biblical 
Walk Through the Mass. This series continues in the 
Diocesan Resource Centre (next to the 
Cathedral) on  Sunday 28th September 
from 3pm. For more information, or to 
register for the study, scan the QR code 
or contact Jono on 0432504217.  

Pilgrims of Hope  
A Reflection Day with Fr Kevin Dance CP  

Let us take time in this Jubilee Year to reflect on our 
faith journey and how we extend hope to others in our 
family and community during these challenging 
times. All are welcome!  

Date: Tuesday 30 September 2025    9.00am – 4.30pm  
Contact: Jan 0438 252 657 (Registration)  
Venue: Jesus the Good Shepherd Parish St Francis 
Xavier Hall, 40 Ernest Street Belmont (parking is 
available on the church grounds) 
Enquiries: elmparish@mn.catholic.org.au  

NATSICC Assembly  
Rydges, Pokolbin 29 September - 3 October  

LAST CHANCE to secure your ticket! 
$425 for a 5-day Pass. Join over 250 
delegates from across the Country in a 
week of interactive workshops and 
yarning circles, hear from inspirational 
speakers including Stan Grant, attend 
one of three local On Country 

immersion experiences to Baiame Caves, Nobbys 
Headland, or Murrook Cultural Centre. Be 
moved. Be Inspired. Be a Pilgrim of Hope! 
Registrations close on Monday 22 
September – Find all the information here:  
https://tinyurl.com/NATSICCassembly 

The Chuckle 

I gave my handyman a to-do list, but he 
only did jobs 1, 3, and 5. Turns out he only 
does odd jobs.  

Gaza, the West Bank, and Israel  
A Conversation with Chris Sidoti  
Thursday 25 September - 7pm  

Where: Diocesan Resource Centre  

Presented by Australasian Catholic 
Coalition for Church Reform (ACCCR) and 
Garratt Publishing you are invited to join in 
community with members of the Catholic 
Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle to listen to 
Australian human rights lawyer Chris Sidoti and Sr 
Susan Connelly rsj discuss the latest report from the 
International Independent Commission of Inquiry on 
the Occupied Palestinian Territories, including East 
Jerusalem and Israel. Register: 
https://tinyurl.com/CDMNGazaWestBankIsrael 
or call Mary from Mission & Evangelisation on 0409 
033 449  

Advent, Christmas & the Creative Arts 
Children’s Ministries and SRE  

Friday 10 October, 10am – 2pm  
Where: 841 Hunter Street Newcastle  

Join us as we prepare hearts and spaces for the season 
of hope and joy! Explore creative ways to celebrate 
Advent and Christmas with children and families—
through art, storytelling, music, and more. Whether 
you're a seasoned leader or just starting 
out, this gathering offers inspiration, 
practical ideas, and a chance to connect 
with others passionate about nurturing 
faith through creativity. Register here:  
https://tinyurl.com/CDMNChildrenMinistry 
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Safeguarding 

The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle has an abiding commitment to promote the safety, welfare and wellbeing of 
children and vulnerable adults. Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility. If you have any concerns for a child or 
vulnerable adult please contact the Office of Safeguarding: 02 4979 1390, or email 
childprotection@mn.catholic.org.au or visit  www.officeofsafeguarding.org.au  

Stella Maris and Mission to Seafarers 

Mass is celebrated on the last Thursday 
of every month in the Seafarers chapel 
at 5.30pm located at 96 Hannell Street 
Wickham. Mark Spencer recently 
commenced as the Catholic Chaplain at 

the centre and invites the community to visit and 
spend some time with any of the seafarers who 
might be relaxing or waiting for transport back to 
their ship. Best times to visit are 9:30am – 4:30pm 
during the week. The next Mass is Thursday 25 

September – all are welcome to join!  

Donations: Every ship that comes into port and is 
visited by our team receives a care package. Right 
now we are low on men’s toiletries. From next 
month, the volunteers at the centre will begin 
packing the gift bags for seafarer Christmas 
hampers. See the church notice board for items 
that can be donated for our seafarers. Every 
donation makes a difference, and your generosity 
is greatly appreciated.  

  Volunteers Needed for Children’s 
Liturgy of the Word   

Do you have a desire to help 
children grow in faith? We’re 
looking for enthusiastic, caring 
volunteers to assist with 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
during Sunday Mass. No 
experience is necessary—just 

a willingness to share the joy of the Gospel in a way 
that’s engaging and age-appropriate. All support and 
resources supplied. 

Whether you can help once a month or more 
regularly, your presence will make a meaningful 
difference in the spiritual lives of our youngest 
parishioners. 

To learn more or express interest, please contact 
Nicola Graham at 
Nicola.graham@mn.catholic.org.au  
or call 0417 773 444 

Let’s nurture young hearts together. 

mailto:Madie.Leeming@mn.catholic.org.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.officeofsafeguarding.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAnne.Millard%40mn.catholic.org.au%7C23741ee154f940a1ec3808db4b58f396%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638186617629612629%7CUnknown%7
mailto:Nicola.graham@mn.catholic.org.au


Our Catholic Schools 

St Joseph’s Primary School: Karen McGinlay (Principal) 
Union Street, The Junction NSW 2291 
(02) 4961 2827 
www.merewether.catholic.edu.au 

Holy Family Primary School: Ann Jackson (Principal) 
Pell Street, Merewether NSW 2291 
(02) 4963 3009 
www.merewetherbeach.catholic.edu.au 

St Columban’s Primary School: Penny Banister (Principal) 

Church Street, Mayfield NSW 2304 
(02) 4968 3315 
www.mayfieldsc.catholic.edu.au 

St Peter’s Primary School: Michael Punch (Principal) 

Dunbar St, Stockton NSW 2295 
(02) 4928 1861 
www.stockton.catholic.edu.au 

St Francis Xavier’s College: Greg Ptolemy (Principal) 

Parkway Avenue, Hamilton NSW 2303 
(02) 4961 2863 
www.hamilton.catholic.edu.au 

San Clemente High School: Emma South (Principal) 
78 Havelock St, Mayfield NSW 2304 
(02) 4014 7300 
www.mayfieldsanc.catholic.edu.au 

St Dominic’s Catholic College: Rachel Jones (Principal) 

76 Havelock St, Mayfield NSW 2304 
(02) 4968 1295 
www.mayfieldsd.catholic.edu.au 

Today’s Liturgy 

 
 

Entrance Antiphon 
I am the salvation of the people, says the Lord. 
Should they cry to me in any distress, 
I will hear them, and I will be their Lord for ever. 

 
First Reading: Am 8:4-7 

The Lord God spoke against those who 
buy the poor for money. 

 
Responsorial Psalm: Ps 112:1-2. 4-8. R. see vv.1. 7 
(R.) Praise the Lord who lifts up the poor. 

1. Praise, O servants of the Lord,  
praise the name of the Lord! 
May the name of the Lord be blessed 
both now and for evermore! (R.) 

2. High above all nations is the Lord,  
above the heavens his glory. 
Who is like the Lord, our God, 
who has risen on high to his throne 
yet stoops from the heights to look down, 
to look down upon heaven and earth? (R.) 

3. From the dust he lifts up the lowly,  
from the dungheap he raises the poor 
to set him in the company of princes, 
yes, with the princes of his people. (R.) 

 

Second Reading: 1 Tm 2:1-8 
Let prayers be offered to God for everyone; he 
wants all people to be saved. 

 
Gospel Acclamation: 2 Cor 8:9 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
Jesus Christ was rich but he became poor, 
to make you rich out of his poverty. 
Alleluia! 
 

Gospel: Lk 16:1-13 
You cannot be slaves both of God and of money. 
 

Communion Antiphon: Ps 118:4-5 
You have laid down your precepts to 
be carefully kept; may my ways be firm 
in keeping your statutes. 
 

© The scriptural quotations are taken from the Jerusalem Bible, 
published and copyright 1966, 1967 and 1968 by Darton Longman and 
Todd Ltd and Doubleday & Co Inc, and used by permission of the 
publishers.  
The English translation of the Psalm Responses, the Alleluia and Gospel 
Verses, and the Lenten Gospel Acclamations, and the Titles, Summaries, 
and Conclusion of the Readings, from the Lectionary for Mass © 1997, 
1981, 1968, International Committee on English in the Liturgy, Inc. All 
rights reserved. 
 

Bequests 

To help our Catholic Pastoral Region continue its 
mission of proclaiming the Good News, you might 
consider including us in your Will. You just need to 
specify which parish(es) you would like to help. 

Parish Census & Planned 
Giving Forms 

You can use the link or QR code to 
complete and submit the form online. 
https://tinyurl.com/newcparishcensus  

Do we have your Email address? 
Fr Greg would like to communicate news, views and 
events with parishioners. Simply email 
newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au, including 
the church you usually attend, indicating 
your permission for us to record your email 
address. 

https://tinyurl.com/newcparishcensus

